
Hello 
 
I urge you to vote yes on HB 4145, “Closing the Boyfriend Loophole”.  
As you may know, more than 80% of female victims of intimate partner homicide were killed by their 
current spouses or boyfriends.  Firearms is a common method used in murder of intimate partners.  The 
risk of death is high when an abuser has access to a firearm.  
Furthermore, we need to do more to keep guns out of the hands of violent individuals and stop the rise 
in mass shootings that is happening in our country.  This is a good place to start.  
 
Please support HB 4145! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Alisa Pallister  
1325 NW Frazier Court 
Portland, OR, 97229 
 


